
I support House resolution 10.  As a psychologist who brought to light OBPE 
improprieties to a house subcommittee over twenty years ago, then played an 

integral part in having a bill passed into law which forced OBPE to tape their 
orals to stop some of their actions preventing out of state psychologists to move 

to Oregon I faced years of retaliation.  For the second time in my career I am 
facing OBPE in the state court of appeals (I prevailed in 2004) and currently 
have filed a bar complaint against the board examiner Karen Berry which is 

being reviewed at this time.  I would be willing to testify at length and provide 
substantial evidence of this boards harassment including unethical and illegal 
behavior that has impacted my twenty yeas of practice in this stat, costing me 

tens of thousands of dollars and ultimately my career.   
 

This does not address the enduring harm that OBPE visited upon my clients by 
breaching their confidentiality and depriving adopted children who were seeing 
me due to multiple traumatic losses of even a good-bye session.  Their demand 

that I only refer to Oregon psychologists (versus any other mental health 
professional who specialized in their issues) despite the fact that many of my 

clients were from out of state and then demanding the names of the 
psychologists that I referred to so they could continue to breach confidentiality 
put me and my clients in an untenable position. 

 
Please ensure that all in Oregon are held accountable for their actions, 
regardless of who their employer is.  Feel free to contact me if I can provide 

further specifics. 
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